
 

At James Wolfe, we are constantly striving to further enrich the opportunities and experiences for our pupils -- 
this may include playground improvements, extracurricular activities, development of indoor spaces (e.g. 

libraries), special provision, inspirational visitors and experiences. If you would like to make a contribution to our 
fundraising efforts, please go to our Go Fund Me page at https://gofund.me/3f7ee947. We will share updates on 

how we spend these donations in the Weekly Wolfe. Thank you in advance for your contributions. 

 

Thursday 22nd June 2023 
 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents, 
  

   

With four weeks and one day left, the end of term is fast approaching -- yet we have so much more 
learning still planned! 

A huge congratulations to our Year 2 and Year 4 classes this week for some truly inspirational 
assemblies, which focused on their learning achievements and successes, and the funniest and most 
thrilling parts of their school year. We can easily forget how challenging it is to stand in front of a large 
audience to present and we should be incredibly PROUD of the performances our children have 
shown us this week. That completes our Royal Hill assemblies. A huge well done to all pupils -- they 
have been absolutely superb! Our assemblies continue at Randall Place next week with 1S & 1F at 
9:30am and RC & RL at 2:30pm on Tuesday 27th June, then 1H & 1W at 9:30am and RM & 
RP at 2:30pm on Wednesday 28th June. 

We also have our first Sports Day fast approaching, with Years 1/2/3 on the morning of 
Thursday 29th June. We will meet at the top of Greenwich Park for 9:30am -- please come and join 
us. A Sports Day letter with further details will be sent soon. The Reception Sports Day will follow on 
Thursday 13th July, with Mango & Peach in the morning, followed by Lime & Cherry in the 
afternoon, then the Nursery will have theirs the next day, Friday 14th July.  

Due to the planned NEU strikes, we have had to make changes to the dates of some of our upcoming 
events. You can find an item regarding this below -- however, to highlight a couple of the changes, 
the Years 4/5/6 Sports Day will now take place on Friday 14th July. Again, we will meet at the top 
of Greenwich Park for 9:30am -- please come and join us. A Sports Day letter with further details will 
be sent soon. 

The other change of date I wish to highlight is that of the Open Evening. Each year we welcome our 
parents into school to meet their child's current and new class teachers. During this evening you will 
also be able to enjoy all of the incredible work the children have put into our latest whole-school 
project, which has a focus on art -- more specifically, sculpture. Please come and enjoy the artistic 
exploration your child has been through, studying inspiring artists and then creating pieces of art from 
their resulting discussions and interpretations. The Open Evening will now take place on the revised 
date of Wednesday 12th July. 

I very much look forward to seeing you over the next few busy, but exciting, weeks. 

Kind regards, 
Mrs Raithby 

 

 

https://gofund.me/3f7ee947


 

 
  

DATE CHANGES 

There have been a number of changes made to our events calendar due to the 
upcoming industrial action on 5th and 7th July. There will also likely be some class 

closures on those days -- we will update you once we have the necessary information. 
For now, we have made the decision to move Royal Hill's Sports' Day, one of the 

Transition Afternoons (and new Reception Stay & Play sessions) & our Open Evening.  

• The Royal Hill Sports' Day will now take place on the                                              
morning of Friday 14th July (not 7th).  

• Our Open Evening will now be on Wednesday 12th July (not 5th).  

• The Transition Afternoons (and new Reception Stay & Play sessions) will now 
be on Monday 10th July (not 5th) and Wednesday 12th July. 

• Additionally, the Year 6 Leavers' Assembly will take place at 2pm at The John 
Roan School on Thursday 20th July (not 17th, as stated in April). 

 
We apologise for any inconvenience these last-minute changes will cause. 

 

 

 
  

RANDALL PLACE SPORTS DAY 

A reminder that for the Randall Place Sports' Day (for Year 1 to Year 3) next Thursday, 
29th June, children should come to school wearing their PE kit -- and they will also need 

a packed lunch, a sun hat, a water bottle and to be wearing suncream! 

 

 

IMPORTANT DATES 

 

Summer Term 2023 

 

Monday 19th June to Friday 23rd June -- Year 6 School Journeys 

Thursday 22nd June -- Year 1 Silver Birch & Hazel Trip to Mudchute Farm 

Friday 23rd June -- Year 1 Fir & Willow Trip to Mudchute Farm 

Monday 26th June -- New Reception Parents Meetings (9:30am / 2:30pm) 

Tuesday 27th June -- Year 4 Mercury Trip to Bank of England Museum 

Wednesday 28th June -- Year 6 Lion King Trip to Lyceum Theatre 

Thursday 29th June -- Year 4 Venus Trip to Bank of England Museum 

Friday 30th June -- Boys' Football Team Medal Presentation 

Tuesday 4th July -- Year 4 Poplar Trip to Bank of England Museum 

Tuesday 4th July -- Boys' & Girls' Football Teams Trip to TOCA Social (After school) 

Thursday 6th July -- Year 3 Egypt Trip to British Museum 

Thursday 6th July -- Year 4 Sun Trip to Bank of England Museum 

Thursday 6th July -- Year 2 Beech & Rowan Trip to Horniman Museum 

Monday 10th July -- Year 2 Elm & Maple Trip to Horniman Museum 

Monday 10th July -- Transition Afternoon and New Reception Stay & Play 

Tuesday 11th July -- Year 6 Performance (2pm) 

Wednesday 12th July -- Transition Afternoon and New Reception Stay & Play 

Wednesday 12th July -- Open Evening 

Thursday 13th July -- Year 6 Performance (5:30pm) 

Friday 14th July -- Year 6 Performance (5:30pm) 

 



 

CLASS CELEBRATION 
ASSEMBLY DATES -- 

ROYAL HILL 
  

Class Date 
5J 13th June 2:30pm 
5N 14th June 2:30pm 
5M 15th June 2:30pm 
5E 16th June 2:30pm 
4V 20th June 2:30pm 
4M 21st June 2:30pm 
4P 22nd June 2:30pm 
4S 23rd June 2:30pm 

 
SPORTS DAYS 

Nursery 14th July  
RM & RP   
RL & RC  

13th July AM 
13th July PM 

Yr 1/2/3 29th June AM 
Yr 4/5/6  14th July AM  

 

 

CLASS CELEBRATION 
ASSEMBLY DATES -- 

RANDALL PLACE  
  

Class 
  

Date 
  

3A 13th June 9:30am 
3P 14th June 9:30am 
3C 15th June 9:30am 
3O 16th June 9:30am 
2M 20th June 9:30am 
2B 21st June 9:30am 
2R 22nd June 9:30am 
2E 23rd June 9:30am 
 
1S & 1F 
 RC & RL 

 
 27th June 9:30am 
 27th June 2:30pm 

1H & 1W 
RM & RP 

28th June 9:30am 
 28th June 2:30pm 

 

 

 

  

 
 
Hi everyone, 
  

 
  
Our Summer Event is next Friday from 4pm-6pm at Randall Place. Please come and join us to 
celebrate the Summer - there will be plenty of food and drink to purchase, but no entry fee. 
  
We are asking for donations of both salads -- to go alongside our skewers and sausages (meat 
and veggie) -- and cakes, for our very popular Cake Stall. If you can help us out, please bring 
donations to Randall Place at drop-off or pick-up on Friday (30th). Additionally, if you are able to 
donate anything for the raffle, please get in touch with Nigel at Nigel65au@gmail.com -- thank 
you! 
 
We are very much looking forward to this get together and are hoping for a lovely afternoon. You 
might want to bring a change of clothes for the children! 
 
Please follow/like us on Twitter/Facebook to find out more about what we do, as well as about 
upcoming social/fundraising events.  All are welcome!  
  

Email: friendsofJWS@gmail.com  
Facebook: https://en-gb.facebook.com/FJWSGreenwich 

Twitter: https://twitter.com/fjwsgreenwich 

  
   

 

mailto:Nigel65au@gmail.com?subject=JW%20Raffle
mailto:friendsofJWS@gmail.com
https://en-gb.facebook.com/FJWSGreenwich
https://twitter.com/fjwsgreenwich


  

  

  



 

 
  

TRANSITION TO RECEPTION  

The Young Greenwich School Nursing Service are offering parent drop-in sessions 
on the following dates: 

•  Thursday 22nd June 2023 at Avery Hill Youth Hub from 2pm to 3pm 
• Wednesday 28th June 2023 at Valley Central Youth Hub from 12pm to 1pm 

These sessions are open to all families of school-aged children across Greenwich 
and, although the topic for these sessions is ostensibly the Transition to Reception, 

parents are welcome to discuss any health concerns they may have. 

 

 

 
 

 NO PARKING AROUND THE SCHOOL  

We remind all parents not to park in the restricted areas on the roads surrounding 
the school, particularly the roads surrounding our Royal Hill Campus. Please walk to 
school with your children if at all possible, but if you must drive, please do not park in 

restricted areas. This is for the safety of all children arriving at and leaving the 
school, and is more important than ever due to the current road closures                    

and road works taking place in the area. 

 

 

 
 REGISTER FOR FREE/SUBSIDISED MILK 

School milk is FREE for children under the age of five, FREE to children entitled to 
Free School Meals and subsidised for all other children in primary education, 

meaning parents will pay around £15 per term. To register your child to receive milk 
in school daily, please go to http://www.coolmilk.com. If you wish your child to 

receive milk, you must register, even if your child is under five. 

 

 

 
 

LINK CHINESE ACADEMY 

Founded in 2006, LCA is the leading brand of children’s Chinese education in 
London, focusing on providing professional Chinese language education to 1-14-

year-olds. They offer their students’ a choice of several locations in London, 
including here at James Wolfe (https://www.linkchinese.co.uk/greenwich-2/), as well 

as online, with weekly classes during term time and holiday camps during school 
holiday time! In addition, they are the leading specialist provider of Mandarin 

teachers to London’s prestigious nurseries and schools. For more information and 
contacts details, please visit https://www.linkchinese.co.uk/. 

 

http://www.coolmilk.com/
https://www.linkchinese.co.uk/greenwich-2/
https://www.linkchinese.co.uk/


 

 
 

BIKES & SCOOTERS 

It is great to see so many children cycling and scooting to school. In order for 
bikes/scooters to be stored safely at Royal Hill, we ask that children bring a lock with 

them. Please note that the school is not responsible for                                            
the loss or theft of bikes/scooters. 

 

 

 
  

BREAKFAST CLUB BOOKING  

Breakfast Club is available for booking via our online booking system, with bookings 
by the day or term available. Places are allocated on a first come, first served basis 

and are limited. To book. please go to the SchoolHire website 
at https://jameswolfe.schoolactivity.co.uk. If you would like to cancel a booking, 

please request this from the school office, who will generate an automatic refund for 
any session that has not yet taken place. Please note, however, that only whole 

bookings can be cancelled, not individual days from a booking -- we would have to 
cancel the whole booking and you would then have to re-book for                            

just the days you require. 
 

Please can we remind parents that pupils must arrive for                         
Breakfast Club by 8:30am. 

 
The charge for the week remains at £12.50 (£2.50 per day), which must be paid 
when making the booking. Parents with Pupil Premium children or those who 
wish to pay with childcare vouchers must contact the school office before 

setting up a SchoolHire account, or they will be charged as normal. 

 

 

 

 

 

Instagram 

 

Email 

 

Website 

 

SoundCloud 

 

 

https://jameswolfe.schoolactivity.co.uk/
http://instagram.com/jwps_rbg
http://instagram.com/jwps_rbg
mailto:admin@jameswolfe.greenwich.sch.uk
mailto:admin@jameswolfe.greenwich.sch.uk
http://www.jameswolfe.greenwich.sch.uk/
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http://www.soundcloud.com/jameswolfeschool
http://www.soundcloud.com/jameswolfeschool

